Model A Ford Club of America- Bakersfield Chapter
General Membership Meeting, November 4, 2024

Club president, Kirk Ritter called the meeting to order at 7:00pm.  We were led by Kirk in the flag salute to start the meeting. Happy Birthday to Debi Besenfelder , Lesley Parker, Mike Martin, Terry Martindale, Jim Berry, Mark Sheffield, Carrie Navarro and Amy Huff. Happy Anniversary to Mark and Linda Sheffield, Brandon and Denise Throne, Herb and Terry Martindale, Eddy and Debi Besenfelder and Ron and Gerry Goodrich.

Discussion started with the upcoming board elections. Ballots were made available as we arrived. If there were any members wanting to run for office or nominate someone, they were able to. As it turned out Sam Huff will be moving to Member at Large, which is a position currently held by Theresa Gadbury who no longer wishes to serve. Sam’s current position of First Vice President will be filled by Denise Throne. Debbie Launer made a motion to nominate Denise, and it was seconded by Eddie Besenfelder.  All of the members agreed, and no other members offered to run for a position. The slate of 2025 officers will be sworn in at our installation at our installation dinner. All the members in attendance agreed. We had a special visitor at our meeting this evening. Byron Throne joined us for his first club meeting. We were all glad to get to meet him. 
As a reminder money for our dinner is due currently. Our dues for 2025 are also due. Please see Sharon to make payment 
Board Reports-Secretary- Dennis Patrick made a motion to accept the secretary’s notes from our October meeting as read. Linda Jackson made a second and the motion passed.
Treasurer- Sharon Davis went over the club’s current finances. Debbie Launer made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report and Ron Black made a second. The motion was approved by the membership present. 
Second Vice President- Linda Jackson filled the club in on the many upcoming events. Wings and Wheels is being held on November 9. The club is meeting up at Snow and Allen to travel to Shafter. Veteran’s Day Parade is being held Monday, November 11. We have several cars that will be driving VIPs in the parade. In addition, any members going will meet in the Montgomery Ward’s parking lot to travel to the parade route. The club has been invited to participate in the Kernville Christmas Parade on November 30. If you want to participate and have not signed up, please let Linda Jackson know. The participating members will meet at the Chevron off Mesa Marin. Not sure of the take off time yet but the current information is always on the website. December 7 Legacy Family Services is having a Christmas event if anyone would like to attend. This is also the date of the Lamplight Tour at the Kern County Museum. If you will be going to this event, we need to arrive at the museum at 4:30 to decorate our vehicles. The event runs from 4:30-9:00pm. Make sure to dress warmly, bring a thermos of something warm to drink and snacks to share. We will be gathering at the old gas station in the neon area of the museum. November 23 is our Installation Dinner which is being held at the Doubletree on Rosedale Highway. It is $35 per person. Linda needs to know by November 15 so if you plan on attending and have not yet signed up, please reach out to her. The choice for entrée is chicken or prime rib. If you sign up for the event and do not attend, you will be responsible for the cost of the meals ordered. The Social hour runs from 5:00-6:00pm and dinner will be served at 6:30. As always, we will have a wonderful raffle. Please bring a gift to raffle off. The gift should be around $35. Gift cards are always a great choice or something unique. Wreaths Across America is December 14. We do not yet have information about times to volunteer for this event, but it will be posted on the website as we learn more. In the meanwhile, please visit the Wreaths Across America website to purchase a wreath for a local vet. That can be done anytime to ensure we have wreaths for all our soldiers. As a reminder there will be no December meeting at the Rasmussen since our Installation Dinner takes the place of that. 
Member at Large- Theresa Gadbury did the drawings for attendance which was won by Ron Black. The drawing was up to $30 so that was nice. Stan Nicks Won the drawing for wearing his vest to the meeting and Paula Poole won for driving her car to the meeting. 
CCRG Report- If you would like to buy a patch Commemorating National Model A Day Linda has them for $3.00 each. The service award that is given out at the CCRG annual event will be changed from the Connely Award to the Bachman Award. This is an award we can all nominate someone for. The award is given out to a club member that goes above and beyond to help others in the club. The award recipient will be voted on at the January CCRG meeting and given out at the CCRG in Visalia in April. Visalia will be hosting April 3-5. Wyndham is the host hotel if you wish to make reservations now. The CCRG Grand Tour will be held in Solvang in September 2025. A letter was sent to advise that the Ruidoso Grand Tour had refunded any monies that were asked for due to the fire. Most people, including vendors, did not want their money back so the good news was the club in New Mexico didn’t lose money. The rest of the funds went to the first responders. 
MAFCA- Ron Black let us know the National Award banquet will be held December 11-12 in Salt Lake City. The Turlock swap Meet will be held January 25-26. 
Sunshine Report- Dawn Collins let us know that Dennis Patrick’s brother passed away recently. Please keep his family in your prayers. Jim Berry had surgery on his back and is home recuperating. Eddie Pruett tore his hamstring recently and is also recuperating. Ron Black has a new great grandson born on Halloween.   Congratulations Ron!
Chicken Moments- Rick and Dennis shared some chicken moments from recent club excursions. Paula thought she was overheating. It was really a timing issue and once that was rectified all was smooth. Second was Ron Black whose car was running badly. He overheated on the ridge route tour and stopped three times to check it. Finally, was Debbie Launer. She stopped to get gas and forgot her gas cap at the service station. Some folks that were at the gas station drove to catch up with her and had written a sign telling her she left her gas cap at the service station. She kept the chicken till next time. 
Rick Davis won an award at the Downtown Car Show. He took his pickup, and the award was for best pre-1930 vehicle. Congratulations, Rick.  Larry Ray won two awards at a car show held in the Solara Homes where he lives. This was exciting as it was his first car show. Congratulations, Larry! Dinner and Drive to Pyrenees last month had a great turn out. A very nice evening spent together.
The Trunk or Treat event that was held at Legacy Family support had three Model A’s participate. The kids enjoyed the event. 8 cars travelled on the President’s Tour to Exeter. This was the perfect day for a drive. Had a nice day antiquing, eating, enjoying the murals and the local shops. Also, a nice museum with local history that many took advantage of checking out. This was a great club event. The Santa Maria Round Up was also an event that several club members drove to. This is always a nice event with a barbeque, car games and a beautiful property to explore and enjoy. The Old Ridge Route tour was a great success. 7 cars went on the trip. Enjoyed the drive, the information and a nice lunch. A good time was had by all. 
First VP Program- We had a very nice show this evening presented by Mark and Stan Nicks following their trip to Canada. They had beautiful pictures to share and stories to tell. This was a 2400-mile trip that they embarked on with their motor home and Model A. 16 cars started the journey and te10 finished. This is in a Moel A Touring Club that Mary and Stan belong to. This was such an enjoyable presentation, and the club really enjoyed sharing their trek with them. Thanks, Mary and Stan!
Kirk adjourned the meeting at 8:35. 




